HE Yuli Tamir
Minister of Education

Jerusalem

Israel

23rd August 2008

Dear Dr. Tamir,

Following upon our meeting at your office in the Knesset on the 30th of July, I am hereby enclosing a letter addressed by HE the Palestinian Minister of Education confirming the Ministry's recognition of all the academic programs offered by our institution. In view of this, I hope that Your Ministry will now be able to issue whatever instructions are necessary enabling Israeli institutions to recognize forthwith all those degrees offered by our University which are run at our main campus in Abu Dis, exactly in the way that academic degrees from other Palestinian universities are recognized.
During our meeting, it was also agreed that, with respect to those academic programs which our University runs within the Jerusalem municipal border, we shall proceed with reactivating our application at the Israeli Council for Higher Education for getting the degrees for those programs also recognized.  I understand that we are now awaiting the receipt from the Council of the relevant forms.
I believe that with the commencement of the new academic year it would be a greatly appreciated measure if Your Ministry, as well as other parts of the formal establishment in Israel, provide us with a solution to the long-standing issue of recognition. All the more so in view of the fact that, of all Palestinian Universities, we stand out for being alone in openly encouraging academic cooperation between Israeli and Palestinian institutions.  Needless to say, we wish to further develop this cooperation, thereby enhancing whatever small chances there may be for peaceful coexistence between our two peoples.

Awaiting your response,

Respectfully yours,

Sari Nusseibeh

President

Encs.
